
TWO STAGE VOTING  
 

Where Members vote against officer recommendation, a two stage vote will 
apply.  This is to ensure clarity and probity in decision making and to make 
decisions less vulnerable to legal challenge or awards of costs against the 
Council. 
 
The first vote is taken on the officer recommendation. 
 
Where the officer recommendation is for “approval” and Members resolve not 
to accept this recommendation, reasons for refusal should then be formulated 
and confirmed by means of a second vote. 
 
The application will not be deemed to be refused unless and until 
reasons for refusal have been recorded and approved by Members.  The 
reason(s) have to be lawful in planning terms.  Officers will advise specifically 
on the lawfulness or otherwise of reasons and also the implications for the 
Council for possible costs against the Council in the event of an appeal and 
will recommend deferral in the event that there is a danger that the Council 
would be acting unreasonably in refusing the application. 
 
Where the officer recommendation is for “refusal” and Members resolve not to 
accept this recommendation, appropriate conditions should then be debated 
and confirmed by means of a second vote.  For reasons of probity, Member 
should also confirm reasons for approval which should also be lawful in 
planning terms.  Officers will advise accordingly but will recommend deferral if 
more time is required to consider what conditions/obligations are required or if 
he/she considers a site visit should be held.  If the application departs from 
the adopted development plan it (other than a number of policies listed on 
pages 89 and 90 of the Constitution) will need to be reported to Planning 
Committee and this report will include any appropriate conditions/obligations. 
 
The application will not be deemed to be approved unless and until 
suitable conditions have been recorded and confirmed by means of a 
second vote. 
 
Where Members are unable to reach agreement on reasons for refusal or 
appropriate conditions as detailed above, Members should resolve to defer 
the application for further consultation and receipt of appropriate planning and 
legal advice.  
 
 
 
 
 


